
Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School 
                                               Circular 24-045/L01 

                                                30th September, 2024 
Dear Parents, 

Circular on School Activities and Special Arrangements for October 2024 

In the interest of better home-school cooperation, parents and guardians please pay attention to 
the following matters coming up in October, 2024. 

For further information, please email schoolmail@twtaps.edu.hk or call 2497 7911 to contact 
our Vice Principal, Ms. Ko Ka Foon.             
 

Yours faithfully, 
 

_____________________________ 
Chow Kim Ho 

                                                       Principal 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School 
          Reply Slip of Circular 24-045/L01  <Please return it to Ms. Ko via the class teacher > 

Circular on School Activities and Special Arrangements for October 2024 
 
Dear Principal, 

I acknowledge the information of the circular. 

Parents’ remarks (if any):________________________________________________ 
  
Student’s Name:                (    )             Parent’s Signature:                  

   Class:                                       Date:                   

Dates Items Participants 

1/10 (Tue) 
Holiday：National Day All 
Celebration of the National Day Family Carnival 
Chinese drum performance Chinese Drum Team members 

2/10 (Wed) Onwards Every Wednesday lunch break：A little fun Primary 1-3 
3/10 (Thu) Onwards Every Thursday lunch break：Social jumping beans Primary 4-6 

4/10 (Fri) “Understanding Adolescent Project”(UAP) Activity P5 members 

4/10 – 6/10 Exhibition of Creative Culture and Technological 
Innovation: Showcase of students' work STEAM Team members 

5/10 (Sat) YKN Cup futsal match Football Team members 
9/10 (Wed) Briefing session for the Study Tour of Beijing Enrolled  
11/10 (Fri) Holiday：Chung Yeung Festival All 

17/10– 20/10 Study Tour of Beijing Enrolled  
19/10 (Sat) Children Learn First Aid Activity Member of Traffic Safety 

Patrol 
19/10– 20/10 Graduation ceremony of the flag-raising team and 

Shenzhen Pengcheng Youth Camp Activity Flag-raising Team members 

28/10 – 31/10  Halloween Recess & Lunch Break Event All 



School report, September 
1. Teacher Professional Development 
a. This year, the school is participating in the Primary School Chinese Language Education: 

Supporting Non-Chinese Speaking Students in Learning Chinese Project. Dr. Wong Man Ying, 
Senior Program Officer from the School-based Curriculum Development (Primary) Section of 
the Education Bureau, will conduct 12 on-site activities. She will engage in professional 
exchanges with all Chinese language teachers and assist the school in developing support 
measures for non-Chinese speaking students learning Chinese. 

b. On 14th and 24th September, our school's English subject consultant, Dr. Tang Mei Sin, will 
visit to launch this year's school-based English curriculum development plan. She will come 
every other week to co-plan lessons and observe classes with subject teachers, develop 
English teaching materials, and discuss related teaching strategies with an aim to improve the 
quality of teaching and learning. 

c. This year, the school continues to invite Mr. Ng Pui Wing, former Senior School Development 
Officer of the Education Bureau, to support the mathematics team in developing school-based 
Mathematics materials. On 12thSeptember, Mr. Ng visited the school to hold a meeting and 
plan lessons with third-grade Mathematics teachers, providing them with valuable teaching 
advice. 

 
2. Holistic Development of students 
a. To help Primary 1 students quickly adapt to campus life, our school launched the “Big Brothers 

and Big Sisters” Scheme on 4th September. Senior students guide Primary 1 students to learn 
about the campus and routines. The program also aims to train senior students to show care 
and learn to look after others, working together to build a loving and positive school culture. 
The teachers meticulously planned for the senior students to receive guidance on how to care 
for their younger peers prior to the program's commencement. 

b. On 8th and 14th September, members of our rope skipping team, traffic safety team and Year 
4 performers performed rope skipping at the Tsing Yi Sports Association Sports Ground and 
conducting service-learning, performed and hosted game booths at the Tsing Yi Estate Mid-
Autumn Festival Gala respectively, bringing joy to the residents of Tsing Yi. 

c. On 9th and 12th September, our school arranged students to participate in a pastel harmony 
event jointly organized with the Baptist Oi Kwan Social Service Tsing Yi Elderly Neighbourhood 
Centre.  Through using colourful pastels, students and seniors painted together to celebrate 
the Mid-Autumn Festival. This activity not only taught students the importance of respecting 
and caring for the elderlies but also allowed the seniors to rediscover the joy of interacting with 
children. 

d. On 10th September, for the annual "Teachers' Day," our school made certain arrangements for 
students to express their gratitude and admiration for the principal and teachers. Students were 
encouraged to show respect and thanks through worksheets and videos. Student 
representatives also performed the song "Listen to Me, Say Thank You" to convey holiday 
greetings to the principal and teachers, appreciating their hard work and dedication to 
education. The counselling team guided students in presenting small tokens of appreciation to 
the teachers. 

e. On 17nd September, our school held a Mid-Autumn Festival celebration. Students gathered to 
make lanterns, sharing joy and smiles during the event. Such moments help us appreciate the 
importance of unity and friendship, and make us cherish our school community even more. 

f. Our school collaborated with the Baptist Oi Kwan Social Service to hold the "Timebanking for 
Disaster Project" community support program's autumn market stall event on 21st September. 
Before the event, we invited students from different grades to design hand-drawn patterns on 
eco-friendly bags for the stalls. This meaningful event encouraged seniors to participate in 
volunteer services to earn time bank points, which they could use to exchange for items they 
liked at the market. Students learned the importance of caring for the community, experienced 
the joy of sharing, and expressed creativity through designing eco-friendly bags. 



g. On 28th September, JPC members participated in the "Friendly Motherland Kids Fun Day" 
organised by the New Territories South Regional Police Headquarters to celebrate the 75th 
anniversary of the founding of the People's Republic of China by conducting service-learning 
and hosting game booths at the Mong Kok Police Sports and Recreation Club. 

h. On 29th September, members of the Hong Kong Road Safety Team of our school participated 
in the flag-raising ceremony Chinese foot drill parade for primary and secondary schools and 
uniformed groups. The students learned a lot from the flag-raising ceremony, the methods of 
each team entering the venue, and the display of foot drill when leaving the venue. 

 
3. Home-school Cooperation 
a. On 19th September, our school held Sports Day at Kwai Chung Sports Ground. Most students 

participated in track and field events, enjoying the fun of competition and exercise. Over 400 
parents attended to support the students and watch the events, with many parent volunteers 
helping out. The school aims to teach children the spirit of “Striving for Excellence” and 
maintaining “Stay Humble in Victory and Resilient in Defeat”. Various student service groups, 
such as the Scouts and Campus Reporters, contributed and applied their skills, adding more 
meaning to the event. 

b. The Parent-Teacher Association held its first meeting of the year on 22nd September, reporting 
on the renewal arrangements for executive committee positions. The arrangements of the 
school year conference and events were discussed. 

c. In September, the school organized several campus open days, attracting many kindergarten 
children and their parents to visit and understand the school's commitment to optimizing the 
development of learning and teaching. Parents expressed great appreciation for the school's 
tailored curriculum, rich English learning environment, and technology education.  

  
4. Students’ achievement  

a. Celebration of the 27th Anniversary of Hong Kong's Return to Motherland: Colouring Poster 
Design Competition 
Silver Award in Primary： 3C LIU HEI YIN 
Merit Award in Primary： 2A NGAN QUINTIN HAN G 6A IP TSZ YIN JASE 

b. World Youth Art Open 
Gold Award in the junior： 4A CHEUNG CHIT SHUN 

c. Hong Kong Youth and Children's Drawing Competition 
Bronze Award in the Children's Group： 4A CHEUNG CHIT SHUN 

d. "Children's Love" Hong Kong Children's Painting Competition 
Bronze Award in the Children's Group： 4A CHEUNG CHIT SHUN 

e. Japan Artline Creative Competition 2024 
Second Award in Western Painting Item：4A CHEUNG CHIT SHUN 

f. 3rd Hong Kong Oustanding Children Cartoon Character Painting Contest 
Gold Award in Primary 1-2：2B LO HONG MING QUENTIN 

g. "Salute to Seafarers" Colouring and Drawing Competition 2024 
Merit Award in Upper Primary： 6A IP TSZ YIN JASE 

h. Athletic competitions 
1st Runner-up： 5C CHU WING CHING 5C LAW HOI LAM  
5C LIANG SUM WING 5C LIU HOI LAM 

i. Islands District Age Swimming Competition 2024 
Champion in the 50m freestyle： 4B CHOW CHUN YIN 
1st Runner-up in the 50m backstroke：4B CHOW CHUN YIN 

j. Kwun Tong Taekwondo Fighting and Freestyle Breaking Competition 2024 
Silver in Taekwondo fighting：4B CHEN CHUN YUEN 

 
The school congratulates the students who have achieved excellent results in all competitions. It is 
the beginning of a new school year, we hope students will set achievable goals and try their best to 
achieve them. Last year’s P.6 graduates were allocated to satisfactory secondary schools. This 
year’s P.6 students should keep up their good work to go to their ideal secondary schools. 


